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U.S. Bureau of Reclamation 
Post Office Box 614 70 
Boulder City, Nevada 89006-1470 

Dear Ms. Gould: 

March 15, 2023 

This is to advise you that in a letter dated February 27, 2023, the Mexican Section of the 
International Boundary and Water Commission (MxIBWC), on behalf of the National Water 
Commission's (CONAGUA) Department of Engineering and Binational Water Issues requested 
a modification to the 2023 Colorado River Monthly Delivery Schedule. This request is being 
made to comply with the irrigation plan set by Irrigation District O 14 for the current agricultural 
cycle. Additionally, in an email received on March 2, 2023, the MxIBWC, on behalf of the 
State Public Utility Commission of Tijuana (CESPT), made a request to modify the schedule of 
emergency deliveries for the 2023 calendar year. Also, due to variances in month-to-month 
delivery timing and actual monthly delivery volumes, the 2023 Colorado River Monthly 
Delivery Schedule was also modified to reflect actual diversion volumes as charged by the 
California Agencies for the month of February. These modifications are being made in 
accordance with Minute 327 of the Commission, entitled "Emergency Deliveries of Colorado 
River Waters for Use in the City of Tijuana, Baja California," dated on January 28, 2022, and 
the "Joint Report of the Principal Engineers Related to Emergency Delivery of Colorado River 
Water for Use in Tijuana, Baja California," signed on January 20, 2022. 

The February 27th letter requests a decrease in requested deliveries by 4,147,200.00 cubic meters 
during the month of April 2023. This decrease is accomplished by increasing requested deliveries 
for May 2023 by the same volume. The result of each of these modifications is shown in the 
attached table, labeled "Schedule 4". Based upon a March 2 email, we have also been notified 
that CESPT no longer requires the requested emergency deliveries for the months of April and 
May, and instead request these volumes be delivered in October and November, as shown in the 
attached table. We are currently in consultation with the California Agencies to confirm if 
sufficient conveyance capacity exists to meet the revised delivery request during these two 
months. The attached table has been revised to reflect the final charged delivery volume, 
inclusive of applicable conveyance losses, for emergency deliveries through the Otay Connection 
to the City of Tijuana for the month of February 2023. The monthly volume for "Diversions at 
Parker Dam to Effect Tijuana Emergency Deliveries" takes into account the actual Exhibit B -
Table #1 delivery charges for February, as well as the pro-rated daily diversion calculations 
necessary to comply with Section D of the Joint Report. 
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